
                         
   Graeme Parker 

              Tel: 07783 631527 
Work Coach Jenny 
Newquay Jobcentre Plus 
32 East Street 
Newquay, Cornwall 
TR7 1BH                  April 2024 

 
Dear Jenny 
 

Ref: Review of Universal Credit 
 

My claiming of Universal Credit commenced on the 4th of December 2019 and for 21 months up until October 
2021 I resided in a small motorhome parked in the streets of Huntingdon, although offered housing I declined 
wishing to keep my burden to the tax payer at a minimum. However, deterioration of a brain injury resulted in 
my accepting offer from a local man to house me for the winter of 2021/22 and from October 2021 up until 
February 2022 I claimed £563.33 each month for Housing. 
 

Further deterioration of brain injury (experiencing pressure build up of cerebrospinal fluid to damaged front 
lobes) resulted in my re-locating to Newquay Cornwall and receipt of the local housing allowance of £495.01 
commenced on the 4th December 2022. 
 

From November 2022 up until May 2023 I rented a room in Reef Island Surf Lodge 32 Island Crescent, 
Newquay TR7 1DZ at a cost of £600 per calendar month. 
 

 
 

Happily residing here in a small top floor room I was saddened when the Russian property owners evicted me 
May 2023 as they sought to greatly increase rental charge and I went to live in Trenance Park Campsite 
Newquay renting a standard pitch. 
 

 
 

On campsite Autumn closure I commenced rental of a storage unit at Newquay Self Storage for £191.30 per 
month and have spent most of the winter months sleeping in motorhome parked close by on the Treloggan 
Industrial Estate. I also rent a storage unit in Huntingdon with Cinch for £31.75 and pay monthly membership 
of £120 to the Fistral Beach Hotel Spa for nightly sessions to relieve brain discomfort prior to sleeping. 
Motorhome Insurance is £20.16 and DVLA is £28.43 plus maintenance costs, fuel for heating, cooking and 
driving brings monthly expenditure to approximately that provided for local housing allowance. 
 



    
Endeavouring to cease claim of Universal Credit through success in my business ventures, this winter I have 
become acquainted with three of my industrial estate neighbours who each run their own small businesses, 
they being in the fields of mechanic, carpenter and metal worker.  

 
Time spent in the Russian owned surf lodge provided unlimited internet access and facilitated expansion of a 
four part dossier series presented under collective heading ‘Establishing the Los Angeles Embassy to Significant 
Religious Object’ available for viewing via website www.apollobath.org link ‘Crown Office and Embassy’. 
Nineteen years having almost elapsed since I used a gold HSBC credit card (attained through previous 
employment as an aerospace engineer) to commence a studios project in support of an archaeological 
expedition searching the mountainous central region of Brazil’s Ilha Santa Catarina. Expedition success 
providing the portfolio of business ventures presented at www.apollobath.org . 
 

September 2010 I attempted to update a statement previously provided to Brazilian Federal Police at request 
of the British Foreign Office March 2009. Unfortunately my raising the issue of laws pertaining to national 
security of military installations dating from the 14th Century with Federal Police resulted in abduction and 
three periods of incarceration prior to deportation to the UK in March 2012. The first incarceration in a secure 
psychiatric ward inflicting nasty injury to brain, eyes and digestion - see document ‘Injury Report’ 
www.apollobath.org/Letters of Introduction/British Government/Cambridgeshire Mental Health/ and 
document ‘Advocacy Preparation’ www.apollobath.org/Letters of Introduction/British Government/. 
 

This year I have embarked on marketing principal media projects devised to introduce discovery of the ‘Ark of 
the Covent and Caravan of Treasures’ they being an international gameshow franchise; rock opera series and 
sporting competition combined with supporting banking venture. 
 

Here in Huntingdon I hope to make acquaintance with my hometown Mayor to whom I have previously 
provided correspondence, the most recent being for attention of current Foreign Secretary Lord Cameron. 
Seeking to return to Brazil with an expedition party consisting of soldiers from the Royal Engineers Regiment 
(it was consequence of the 1998 death of my maternal grandfather Royal Engineer Lt. Colonel Dollery that I 
pursued to further my own engineering career in Brazil). This communication to Newquay Job Centre will also 
be presented to hometown Mayor to whom I have previously requested assistance in mounting an expedition 
party, as I seek contract with the British Ministry of Defence to manufacture ‘Gameshow Props’ utilizing the 
services of my winter industrial estate neighbours. 
 

Experienced in the ‘Politics of Homelessness’ I wish it be noted that the wealthy Russian proprietor of Reef 
Surf Lodge Newquay provides discount accommodation to over 50 souls originating from Turkmenistan and 
Kazakhstan every year from February to April they employed locally as flower pickers. 
 

I hope you understand the unique difficulties life has dealt me for being the individual who revealed Brazilian 
location of the ‘Sword in the Stone’ and Iron Curtained storage of ‘Lightsaber Excalibur’ my dedication to the 
work involved in retrieval and their presentation to the generations to come has as yet not earnt me a single 
penny. Persistently presenting myself as an Industrialist in that the work I do creates and provides work for 
others to do, I am providing Newquay Job Centre printed copies of this month’s letters of introduction to 
Leeds University, Huntingdon’s Mayor and Vicar and January’s letter intended for Foreign Secretary Lord 
Cameron. 

 

Kind regards 
 
Graeme Parker                         

http://www.apollobath.org/
http://www.apollobath.org/

